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The Health Protection (Coronavirus Restrictions) (No. 5) (Wales) Regulations 2020 
require a review of the coronavirus restrictions is undertaken every three weeks. The 
most recent review was due by 28 October. 

The situation in Wales is serious. Cases of coronavirus have risen sharply since the 
last three-week review of the regulations and have reached their highest point since 
the start of the pandemic, at more than 700 cases per 100,000 people. 

Vaccination has helped to weaken the link between infections, serious illness and 
hospitalisations but it has not broken the link. The current sustained high rates of 
infections in the community are sadly translating into higher numbers of people being 
admitted to hospital with Covid-19. This is against a background of non-Covid-19 
urgent and emergency pressures in health and social care services, which 
comparable to that normally experienced during the most difficult periods of winter. 
Sadly, we have seen an increase in Covid-19-related deaths. 

If these high rates of community infection and transmission continue, we are likely to 
see increased pandemic-related pressures on the NHS and more people needing 
hospital care. 

Wales will remain at alert level zero over the next three weeks. But we can only do so 
by strengthening the protective measures we have in place. It is hoped these 
measures, combined with increasing vaccination coverage, will help to reduce the 
high levels of community transmission we are currently seeing and protect people's 
health. 
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If case rates continue to rise over this three-week cycle, Ministers will have to 
consider raising the alert level at the next review and re-introducing restrictions. 
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It is critical all businesses and organisations understand the nature and importance of 
the alert level zero baseline measures — these will help keep us all safe and help 
keep Wales open through the autumn and winter months. 
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Every contact we have with other people can help spread the virus when rates of the 
virus are this high. This makes all the other measures we can all take very important, 
including staying at home if we are ill; getting a test if we have symptoms of Covid-
19, meeting people outdoors or in well-ventilated places, social distancing, washing 
our hands regularly and avoiding crowds. 

We will be providing further support to head teachers to help reduce the circulation of 
the virus in schools. A toolkit will be published next week, which will provide practical 
advice and support for schools to make the process of escalating and de-escalating 
measures quicker and easier. Greater emphasis will also be placed on the 
importance of staff and secondary school students to take lateral flow tests twice a 
week. 

We need a concerted effort from everyone across Wales to help bring cases of 
coronavirus under control. Only with this collective effort can we continue to keep 
Wales safe and open. 
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